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'75 Brings Record Enrollment
Approximately 2000 students 

are expected to register for the 
fall semester at Winston-Salem 
State University. Slightly more 
than 500 freshmen and transfer 
students began orientation on 
campus on Wednesday, August 20

and will register for classes on 
Monday, August 25. About 1500 
upperclassmen are scheduled to 
register on Tuesday, August 26 
and Wednesday, August 27.

Applications for continuing 
education classes are still being

accepted. Those students will 
register during a special session 
at 6:00 P.M. on Tuesday, August 
26.

Classes will begin on Thursday, 
August 28. The fall semester ends 
December 18.

Here To Serve You
Dear Students:

Freshman taking care of BUSINESS.

It is a pleasure to extend a 
cordial welcome to all of you who 
are  attending Winston-Salem 
State University. I hope that your 
days at Winston-Salem State 
University shall be pleasant and 
full of meaning.

Since your purpose in being 
here is to continue your 
education, you will need to devote 
your full time to studying with as

few interruptions as possible. We, 
in the Student Affairs division, 
are devoted to your mental and 
physical well being. We are here 
to help you develop to the full 
extent of your abilities. This is 
easier said than done. Were you 
the only student here, it might not 
be necessary to develop a Student 
Affairs division. However, 
whenever as many as two (2) 
people live in close proximity, 
they have to develop certain 
u n d e r s ta n d in g s  b e tw e e n  
themselves about their conduct. 
These understandings have to be 
developed even in a small family. 
As the number of people grows, 
the complexity of group living 
increases. At Winston-Salem 
State University, there are 
approximately 2,000 people living 
in a very sm all area; 
consequently, it has become 
necessa^ to establish a number 
of guides for successful 
completion of your college 
career. You would do well to 
become totally familiar with all 
literature pertaining to such.

There are people here who are 
ready, willing, and able to help 
you with your college and career 
goals— included among them

are: Director of Admissions, 
Director of Recruitm ent, 
D irector of P lacem ent and 
Career Counseling, Director of 
the Counseling Center, Chaplain, 
Dean of Men, Dean of Women, 
Director of F inancial Air, 
Coordinator of Student Activities, 
University Physician, and the 
Director of the Student Union.

It is my request that you please 
bear with us on certain 
inconveniences found around the 
campus. Please be aware that 
our residence hall program is 
under complete renovation. 
Construction will begin on a new 
dormitory during this year. In the 
meantime, please be tolerant of 
our over-crowded situations and 
satellite residence program. 
Remember, it takes time to 
acquire and construct a two- 
miUion dollar building. Your 
cooperation will be greatly 
appreciated.

As head of the Student Affairs 
division, I stand ready to assist 
you in making your stay at 
Winston-Salem State University 
gratifying.

Haywood L. Wilson. Jr.
Director of Student Affairs

New Faculty Arrives

Third street dorm -  WSSU’s residential satellite.

New Program At WSSU

Welcome Freshm en and 
Returning Students!!! The 
Housing Management Program 
is a new addition to the Winston- 
Salem State University campus. 
Here is a brief review of our 
program and its history.

THE HOUSING 
MANAGEMENT PROGRAM 

IN REVIEW
W i n s t o n - S a l e m  S t a t e  

University became the recipient 
of a $135,000 Grant from the 
United States Department of 
Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD) on March 3, 1975. 
Winston-Salem State is one of five

Universities throughout the 
country in the HUD Program. 
The others are: Howard
University of Washington, D.C., 
Temple University of 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, 
Southern University of Baton 
Rogue, Louisiana, and Texas 
Southern of Houston, Texas.

The program at Winston-Salem 
State University has been 
designed to prepare highly 
qualified and effective 
m anagers. Participants will 
m ajor in Business 
Administration with a 
concentration in Housing 
Management. This Housing

Management Program has been 
designed to accommodate the 
following categories of students:

(a) Housing Authority 
Personnel.

(b) Private Housing Personnel.
(c) Winston-Salem State 

University and other college 
students, and others interested in 
this general area of study.

Practitioners and other adults 
interested in upgrading skills, 
changing ca reer paths, or 
gaining enrichm ent for self- 
fulfillment, may enroll in one or 
more courses, workshops, 
seminars for credit or non-credit

Continued on Page 6

There are  seventeen new 
faculty positions and three 
faculty members iiave returned 
from leaves. There are five new 
administration appointments and 
two staff members have returned 
from leaves.

Departmental listings of the 
new appointm ents for 
adm inistration and faculty 
positions are:

BUSINESS
Calvin Freeman - CPA (Part- 

time)
Janice Imgrund - From the 

Better Business Bureau - 
(Part-time)

James Lawhom 
Carolyn Page
M. Bruce Sloan - From IBM 

EDUCATION
Dr. Samuel 0. Jones, Chairman 
+Dr. Golden B. Wall

FOREIGN

HEALTH AND PHYSICAL 
EDUCATION 

James Price

HOUSING MANAGEMENT 
Dr. Randal Rogers - Director 
James High - Assistant Director

MUSIC
Geraldine E. Westbrooks

PROJECT STRENTHEN 
Dr. Geraldine Harris

NURSING
+Carol Henry 
-t-Mary Knight

ROTC -
Capt. Floyd Griffin

SOCIAL SCIENCE 
Joetti' R. Allen 
Edward J. Duggy 
Otis W. Hawkins 
Robert J. Ward

or

ENGLISH AND 
LANGUAGE 

Rick Edmonds - From Winston- 
Salem Journal and Sentinel 
(Part-time)

Grace Harris 
Mary A. Vereen 
Sarah H. Willis

m

UPWARD BOUND
Addie Hymes -Program  

Coordinator 
Eugene B aug. - Director of 

Safety and Health Program 
-i-Dr Bemell Jones - Registrar 
+Dr. Haywood Wilson - Director 

of Student .Affairs
-f Indicates returning from leave

Welcome New Rams


